



CCSC Sailing Committee Minutes  
Meeting held at 7.30pm 25<sup>th</sup> June 2019

			<u>Present</u>				<u>Present</u>
Hon Sailing Secretary	Monica Wolff	✓	Cadets	Jeni Richards			
Rear Commodore Sailing	Alison Stephens	✓	Laser Class Rep	Lucy Bishop	✓		
Z Class Captain	Kirsty White		Scorpion Class Rep	Rob Smith			
Z Class Assistant			Cruising Rep	Mike Conroy			
Keelboat Fast Class Captain (Class 3)	Des Quick	✓	Ladies Sailing	Micky O'Toole Chris Forrest			
Keelboat Slower Class Captain (Class 4)	Adrian Everitt	✓	Social Events	Ann Varlow			
Asymmetric Class Captain	Mike Dencher	✓	Race Results	Alison Stephens	✓		
Class 1 Captain (Slow Handicap)	Jock Fellows		Boats Committee	Bill Barker	✓		
Class 2 Captain (Fast Handicap)	Marcus Scrace						
Club Training Officer	Tim Eastaugh		Duties	Gareth Jones			

	<b>Item</b>	<b>Action</b>
1	<p><b>Apologies:</b> Kirsty, Ann, Jeni, Rob, Micky, Marcus</p>	
2	<p><b>Minutes of last meeting:</b> Agreed – with one change: In section 6 Topper Open should have read, Alison went into the club on Saturday to help put in the competitors on Hals, when she was told they were using another system. She felt it would have been nice to be informed to avoid coming down specially.</p> <p><b>Actions from last meeting</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Monica to take Peter Barfoot off the distribution list and also ask Mark Richardson if he should be taken off too - Done</li> <li>• Jeni to discuss with Jock, feasibility of Squad Training - Ongoing</li> <li>• Monica to ask Ruth VPRS what load cell we would need to weigh the Achilles 24. – Done</li> <li>• Monica to issue a change of SIs &amp; Alison will make sure correct flag is flown at the beginning of each series. It was agreed we would leave it till next year. Monica has made a note to update the handbook</li> <li>• Monica to add Dorset Triangle to Future Events. – Done</li> <li>• Rob to looks into reasonable time frame for confirming future events – He is still looking into it</li> <li>• Monica to chase date for Osprey's National. – Done</li> <li>• Gareth will send instruction on how to confirm duties. - Done</li> </ul>	<p>Jeni &amp; Jock</p> <p>Rob</p>

## Class/ Rep Reports

### Asymmetrics

Good fleet last Monday with 6 boats out, Sunday was also good with 3 29ers.

### Fast Class

There is a relatively low turnout, but good racing.

### Cruising

Bill reported that 9 boats had gone to Cherbourg, which is a great turn out.

### Laser Class

There have been a good turn out of Lasers. Lucy has been trying to encourage ladies sailing as they are quite a few Lasers in the group but only a few have come out so far.

### Slow Class

It had gone a little quiet, but it has picked up. There are grumblings about VPRS. This is mainly the Achilles 24, but Trips East and the Hawks are also unhappy.

### Z Class

Quite a few people feel the Sonatas handicap is too favourable. There was a suggestion of having a separate start, but everyone felt the Sonatas like racing the whole fleet and the rest of fleet like racing the Sonatas. The fleet is also too small to lose the Sonatas. David Brock had made some suggestions on having VPRS and handicaps, either NHS or PY with a Handicap Committee. Monica suggested running both systems with equal importance, but other felt that wouldn't work. There was some discussions on PY with a Handicap Committee, there were strong views this was the best system in the past. Des agreed to be on this committee and will see if he can find some others to join.

Des

David Brock had said he felt we shouldn't weigh the Achilles 24s, he mentioned costs of around £500 when he had looked into it for IRC and didn't feel it would make much of a difference. The Committee still felt we should still do it if we could as Ruth had mentioned that might be a specific problem with the Achilles 24s ratings. Monica will contact David to ask if we could if it only costs around £50. Bill will contact Brandon Hire to check price and availability. Monica will check availability with Ruth for dates around high tide.

Monica  
Bill  
Monica

### Scorpions

There has been really close fleet racing with 4 scorpions finishing within 21 secs last week. 5 or 6 out regularly, Monday specifically. 20+ have entered for the regatta, 7 of which are club boats.

### Ladies Sailing

There has been a good turn out each week, with 21 boat out last week. All of the competitors of the Ladies Race were regular Ladies Sailors. Unfortunately, the wet and windy weather put quite a few people off.

4	<p><b>Sailing Programme</b> Nothing to reports</p>	
5	<p><b>Committee Boat/ Sailing support</b> All good</p>	
6	<p><b>Events</b></p> <p><b>Contenders Open 2020</b> Contenders are interested in an Open next year, Rob will probably be joint organiser depending who they share the event with. Looking at probably early to mid season or later in Sep, April was not good as hard to get volunteers and wind not great.</p> <p><b>RS800/700 Nationals 2021</b> The Class have requested Thu 09 – Sun 12 Sep, with registration on Sep 8<sup>th</sup>. The dates are fine but there was concern on if Hugh &amp; Hanna were still organising it as they might no longer be members. Monica to check if members, if not will have to cancel event as no one to organise it.</p> <p><b>Osprey Nationals 2020</b> Francis has confirmed they would like 25<sup>th</sup> – 28<sup>th</sup> July. This is only 2 weeks after the Dinghy Regatta but it was felt this would be ok. Monica will email Sally from WPNSA to check nothing else is happening in the harbour then and to block it out, then let Francis know.</p>	<p>Monica</p> <p>Monica</p>
7	<p><b>Any Other Business</b></p> <p><b>Parking</b> No further comments</p> <p><b>Ferries</b> Des felt there were more boats on Monday than Wednesday, so maybe need another ferry boat for Monday, or change the extra Wednesday one to Monday. We will monitor and Alison will report on numbers at next meeting.</p> <p><b>Information Others of Sailing Committee Decisions</b> Lucy asked how members got to know of the decisions we make as although the minutes are published things were still happening that we'd agreed couldn't. Monica agreed to send an update email on what had been agreed and not disseminated, whilst reminding members we are here, so they can come to us with queries. Subjects covered would be:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Rules Keeping</li> <li>- Age restriction in Safety Boats</li> <li>- Temporary Members</li> </ul> <p>Before this can be sent Alison will buy box for Temporary Members form and Monica to finish form.</p>	<p>Alison</p> <p>Alison Monica</p>

8

**Date and venue of next SC meeting**

**19.30 Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> July at CCSC**